04-20-20 Town Board Meeting

The April 20, 2020, Sugar Creek Town Board Meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m., at
the town hall, by Chairman, Dale Wuttke.

There were 9 visitors present.

All open meeting laws have been complied with for this meeting.

The following Town Board Members were present: Chairman-Wuttke, Supervisor -
Robers and Clarbour and Clerk-Boyd. Absent was Treasurer-Loveless. Also present was
Attorney, Steve Koch.

The minutes from the March 16, 2020 Town Board Meeting, the April 1, 2020 Special
Town Board Meeting and the April 8, 2020 Special Town Board Meeting were approved as
presented. Motion made by David Robers and seconded by Clarbour; motion carried
unanimously.

The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed with $1,177,506.21 in cash assets as of 04-20-20.

Fire Chief’s Report. The Chief was not present. No report.

The road report. No report.

45 MPH speed limit for all of Foster Road. Currently only the middle section of Foster
Road is 45 MPH. Greg Walbrandt felt that the entire road should be 45 MPH. David Robers
made a motion to approve resolution 2020-02; Clarbour seconded; motion carried unanimously.

Pumping of Lake Wandawega for flooding concerns. John Constellino gave a history of
the lake levels for Lake Wandawega. All three lake associations had representatives at this
meeting. The Board listened to the associations concern and discussed the plan and who would
pay for the project. David Robers made a motion to set a date for a public hearing, start the
process for pumping, and to have the public hearing at the first possible date; Clarbour seconded;
motion carried unanimously.

Resolution of Referendum. The Town Board reviewed the resolution. No action taken.

Market adjustment revaluation for 2020, possibly postponing till 2021. David Robers
made motion to postpone the market adjustment re-val scheduled to be completed in 2020 till
2021; Clarbour seconded; motion carried unanimously.

Thank you for National Guard help with election. The Town had 2 National Guard
members that worked the April 7, 2020 election. Both were Town of Sugar Creek residents.
David Robers made a motion to purchase each of them a $50.00 gift card from Country Mobil
for their help with the election; Clarbour seconded; motion carried unanimously.

Operator’s license. None

Public comment. Answered questions about burning permits

Clerk’s report. Discussed posting notices rather than publishing.

Bills. David Clarbour made a motion to pay the bills as listed by the clerk; Robers
seconded; motion carried unanimously.

David Robers made a motion to adjourn; Clarbour seconded.

Meeting Adjourned
Respectfully Submitted

Diane Boyd, Town Clerk
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